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Dear Day Camp Parent,

We are looking forward to having your child participate in Day Camp this summer!  We know it will be a wonderful experience full of growth, challenges, and rewards. Here is some information that is important for you to know prior to your arrival at the camp.  

Drop off and Pick up
Drop Off will be at 9am on Monday, the first day of your session in the Meeting House.  Enter the Ranch through the main gate and drive straight back to the building just past the swimming pool.

Pick-up time is at 3pm each day of the session. It is important for you to be punctual. If you must be late one day, please call the office and communicate that. 
Please make sure ALL authorized pick up persons are listed on your Ultra Camp account.  Only these people listed will be able to pick up your child from camp.  All authorized pick up people will be REQUIRED to show driver’s license at pick up.

Health and Safety
Your child’s health and safety are of paramount importance to us. A completed health form and a current immunization record or a notarized affidavit is required for attending camp. Health forms are accessible during the Ultra Camp registration process and instructions on how to upload your shot records are in the document center on your Ultra Camp account.  Shot records MUST be uploaded to your Ultra Camp account 2 weeks after you register your camper. Please make sure all medications are filled out on the Ultra Camp Kardex forms.

We select Summer staff members are selected for their maturity, leadership and faith. All staff members attend a training session at the beginning of the summer in order to thoroughly prepare for the arrival of your child.  All water activities are supervised by certified lifeguards. A designated health care provider is onsite to distribute medications you bring from home and to administer first aid if the need arises. Should your child become ill or injured while at camp, you will be notified immediately and you may be asked to pick up your child. 
Program
The Day Camp program is an incredibly exciting, fast-paced, active day. Your child will be involved in art activities, nature and science activities, water activities, and Bible story time. They will get dirty!
Camp experiences offer unique opportunities for personal and spiritual growth. Campers often return home with new found independence, improved self-esteem, and the experience of being closer to nature in a Christian community. Thank you for entrusting the well-being of your child to us. If we can help you in any way, please call us 830-935-4568 or e-mail Lori Bruns at JKROffice@missionpby.org. 
See you soon!!
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